Holy Trinity Finance Council Minutes
Thursday, November 13, 2014
4:00 p.m. Parish Office, Protivin
	Attendance:

	Term
	Member
	Office
	Sept 11
	Nov 13
	Mar 12
	May 21

	2015
	Art Bina
	Chair
	P
	P
	
	   

	2015
	Dennis Meirick
	V-chair
	P
	P
	
	

	2015
	Lois Buchheit
	Sec
	A
	A
	
	   

	2016
	Janice Bouska
	
	A
	A
	
	   

	2017-2
	Lisa Hadacek
	
	A
	A
	
	   

	
	
	
	
	
	
	   

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Others in attendance:

Rev. Nick March – Pastor

Terra Kuennen – Bookkeeper
Father Nick opened the meeting with a prayer.
Meeting called to order at 4:00 PM.
· Reviewed the minutes from the April 10, 2014 meeting.  The minutes were approved.
· The financial statements were reviewed.  Bank of the West account #1560 for memorials will be closed, combining it with the D&L Memorial account at the Archdiocese of Dubuque.  Because of Czech Days profits, $70,000 was transferred from the checking to the D&L savings account.  The financials were approved.
· Old Business:

Roger Dreckman did some concrete work.  Dennis will get the railing put up.

The rest of the work will be completed in the spring as it is too cold to finish now.  Dennis is also looking into what can be put on the new concrete to remove ice this winter.  He will be in contact with Brian about it. 
The front door outside of church has a big crack in it.  This will need to be fixed right away.  Art and Dennis will take a look at it and come up with a temporary solution to fix it until spring.
Brian Jestrab has agreed to do snow removal for the 2014/2015 season.  Another snow blower may be purchased to be used for parts on the current snow blower.
· New Business
There is a committee of parishioners working on gathering estimates for improvements to the Community Center.  Possible areas of work include: roof, HVAC, kitchen, walls and storage.

The Ed Bouska memorial was located and has not been spent.  Elmarie’s is currently being processed.  It was discussed and was decided to put the money into a Catholic Foundation Fund which pays 4% every year and to use the earnings to help those in need.  Fr. Nick will get this set up.
The annual insurance inspection was completed with a few minor issues that have been taken care of.  The sacristy carpet needs to be stretched; Gene will get someone to do this.
The upstairs of the rectory was turned into offices leaving one room for a guest room.  The phone systems have been updated and the kitchen is open to staff.  A few items will be purchased to furnish the living area.
The next council meeting is March 12, 2014.            
Father Nick closed the meeting with a prayer.  Meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.

Terra Kuennen, Bookkeeper
 

